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PUBLIC NOTICE

Approval Memorandum - No munitions response needed for 512 acres
; (Track 0, Group C) at the Former Fort Ord

The 24 Group C areas (approximately 512 acres) at the former Fort Ord were identified as
Track O areas after the Track 0 Record of Decision was signed. Track O areas are those that
contain no evidence of munitions and explosives of concern and are not suspected as hav-
ing been used for munitions-related activities of any kind. Incidental munitions items were
found in some of the 24 areas being designated Track 0. An explanation of significant differ-
ences (ESD) clarified thar discoveries of incidental munitions items that are not indicative of
past military munitions training activities does not disqualify an area from being considered
for Track 0. Consistent with the Track 0 plugin process, Track 0 Plug-in Approval
Memorandum Selected Parcels - Group C was made available for a 30-day public review
period that ended on June 6, 2005. The Approval Memorandum contains the rationales for
designating these areas as Track 0 and that no munitions response is needed. The Approval
Memorandum was finalized on July 1, 2005.

The Army received written concurrence from U.S. Environmental Protection Agency. The
State of California, Department of Toxic Substances Control had an opportunity to review
and comment and its concerns were addressed. This regulatory agency-approved Approval

Memorandum serves as the final decision document regarding munitions response for the
24 areas.

The Approval Memorandum and other related documents are available at the following locations:

* Fort Ord Administrative Record, Bldg. 4463 Gigling Rd., Ord Military Community, phone (831) 393-
9186 (appointments are recommended):

* California State University Monterey Bay Library, Bldg, 12/Third St Seaside, CA, phone (831) 582:3733;

® Seaside Branch Library, 550 Harcourt Ave., Seaside, CA, phone (831) 899-2537; and

¢ Internet at wwwfortordcleanup.com,

For further information, please contact Melissa Broadston at (831) 393-1284.
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